
 

 

Windham Community Organization 
July 26, 2017 

Meeting Minutes 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m.  Present were:  Louise Johnson, Mary Boyer, Ellen 
McDuffie, Gail Wyman, Pat Cherry, Joyce Cumming and Kathy Jungermann. 
 
Ellen noted an error in the minutes of the June 28 meeting:  paragraph 3, line 1, the word “secretary’s” 
should be replaced with the word “treasurer’s”.  Minutes were approved with correction as noted. 
 
There was no treasurer’s report. 
 
Ellen opened discussion on Committee Reports. 
 

 Good Neighbors:  Gail mentioned a need brought to her attention through her volunteer work 
with the Lions Club.  A three-year old child was diagnosed with an osteopathic illness and being 
treated at Dartmouth Hitchcock; the family could use assistance with transportation costs.  Brief 
discussion followed on the cost of tickets on Dartmouth Coach.  Motion by Mary Boyer, 
seconded by Kathy Jungermann, to support the family with a donation of $300 for 
transportation needs, passed unanimously. 

 News and Notes:  Ellen mentioned the need to meet next week for the upcoming issue.  The 
earlier part of the week was preferable based on availability. 

 
Ellen opened discussion on Old Business. 
 

 Chicken BBQ:  Overall, the event was a success.  No data available re: the net profitability of the 
fundraiser though Kathy estimated 144 paying guests.  Ellen reminded members to turn in 
receipts for expenses incurred so that reimbursement may be made.  A need was noted for a 
slight increase in the amount of potato salad for next year, and a reduction in the amount of 
salad ingredients.  All other food items were appropriate with small quantities left over.  Ellen 
noted the need for thank-you letters to Green Mountain Tent for the discount of $100 on the 
rental fee, and to Jo-Jo for all the fresh produce (amount of donation to be filled in by Jo-Jo and 
Jim).   

 Chocolate Fest on August 7:  This fundraiser supports Neighborhood Connections and is held at 
the Landgrove Inn.  Donations of bite-size chocolate desserts were needed.  Carolyn plans to 
provide 400-450 bite-size brownies, Gail Wyman will bake approximately 300 mini brownies, 
and Claudia will also provide mini-desserts (reimbursement for ingredients up to $50 was 
approved at the June meeting).  Kathy and Pat also offered to contribute baked goods in lesser 
quantities.  Volunteers to staff the table are encouraged to arrive by 4:00 p.m.; volunteers are 
admitted without charge. 
 

There were no items for discussion under New Business. 
 
Announcements included: 
 

 Londonderry Transfer Station:  Punch cards will be offered for purchase at Londonderry 
Hardware and at Town Hall.  The Windham Town Office may also participate in sale of cards. 
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 West Townshend Farmers’ Market:  continues weekly on Friday afternoons, 4 – 7 p.m.  

 Londonderry Rotary Beer & Music Festival:  July 29, 2 – 7 p.m. behind Jake’s Café in Londonderry 

 Grace Cottage:  Hospital Fair will be held August 5 at the Townshend Common. 

 Ice Cream Social:  August 6, 6 – 8 p.m. at the Meeting House.  Proceeds benefit summer camp. 

 Chocolate, Cheese, and Chili Fest:  August 7, Landgrove Inn, 5 – 8 p.m. 

 Fire Company Auction:  August 12, all day event at the Windham Volunteer Fire Station on 
White Road 

 
Brief discussion was held regarding whether there was need for a meeting in August.  The consensus 
was to cancel the August meeting and convene next in September. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 7:50 p.m. by Gail Wyman, seconded by Mary Boyer, passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Joyce Cumming 
WCO Secretary 


